
 

  
 
 

CIRCULAR 
 

 
 

Subject:   Third Executive Board Meeting: virtual pre-meeting consultations with constituencies 
 

 
Dear Members, 
 
Further to the SPREP Circular 22/61, and in preparation for the Third Executive Board Meeting on 
the 8 – 9 September 2022, please note that a key part of the preparation is for the Members 
representing constituencies to collaborate with their constituency Members so that they can bring 
to the Executive Board Meeting the considered view of their constituency.  
 
Again, the following is the composition of the Third Executive Board Meeting: 

1. Papua New Guinea – representative for Melanesian Members 

2. RMI and Nauru – representatives for Micronesian Members 

3. Niue – representative for Polynesian Members 

4. United Kingdom – representative for Metropolitan Members 

5. Wallis and Futuna – representative of the French speaking Members 

You should expect your constituency Member to contact you soon to establish arrangements for a 
constituency virtual consultation. The Secretariat stands ready to support the logistics of these 
meetings and will be in touch to set up the virtual Zoom links once your constituency representative 
has communicated with you. 
 
The role of the constituencies is critical to a successful outcome of the Executive Board Meeting, so I 
encourage you to please participate in the consultations. Your views and perspectives on key 
strategic issues will assist in guiding the discussion of the Executive Board. 
 
For further information, please contact Ms. Easter Chu Shing, Deputy Director General 
easterc@sprep.org and copy Apiseta Eti apiseta@sprep.org  
 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Sefanaia Nawadra 
Director General 
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